LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE

Minutes for Meeting  
August 11, 2021

Present:
Eric Andersen, Janet Bass, Chris Root, Brandon Thueson, Bryan Fawcett, Jeff Hadfield, Jon Robison, Chad Reeder, Katie Hoyt, Kimberly Giles, Mark Millett, Theron Fielding, Kurt Robinette, Shawn Reiss, Cyndi Peterson-Lanham, Tal Ehlers, Wendy Anderson, and Marsha Andersen

Joe Hawkins and Lanette Sorensen were excused from the meeting.

The meeting was opened by Eric Andersen at 9:00 a.m.  

A motion was made by Wendy Anderson and seconded by Chris Root to accept the Minutes from the July 14th meeting.  Motion carried.

Mark advised that the showers in the area have helped a little with the drought, with flooding occurring in the Bothwell area where 2.25 inches of rain fell.  Mark also advised that the Cares Act money has been used to purchase two generator trailers with heating and air conditioning capabilities, as well as for an am radio project.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mark also advised that we were able to send Eric Andersen and Jon Robison to the Public Safety Summit using the HMEP grant.

Kimberly advised that the state has been assisting southern Utah with their flooding and they may be getting a declaration for funding.  She also advised that they are working on providing more training.  There is a Chernobyl presentation available from the Fire Marshall’s Office.

Chad Reeder from the Health Department gave the hazmat report, advising that there was a two truck accident in the Grouse Creek area; clean up pending.  There was also an accident near Corinne with not enough spill for cleanup, along with a tar incident by the Tabernacle with no residual hazmat found.

Janet Bass will be starting business outreach again.  

Eric advised that there are presentations available from the Public Safety Summit, including Comprehensive School Threat Assessment.  CST training is also available.  

Brandon Thueson advised they are working on building the USAR programs back up.  


Captain Fawcett from the Brigham City Fire Department advised that he is still working on putting a meeting together with all the fire agencies in the county.  

Wendy Anderson from Procter & Gamble offered to host a meeting with a tour for the October meeting.  This is tentatively scheduled for October 13th.

At this time a motion was made by Jeff Hadfield to adjourn the meeting with Brandon Thueson seconding the motion.  Motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:45 a.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for September 8th. 
